
Public Ways and Safety Committee 
Zoom Meeting 2/10/2021 

7:10pm Minutes 
         Attending: Mary Ciummo, Holly Lauer, Mike Keller 
 
September 23 minutes needed 
January 13 and January 27 minutes accepted and passed 
 
  Pole markers were priced at 1-$18.95, 3-$17.95, 5-to19@16.95  It 
was decided to purchase 6 markers as long as we had budget money 
left. Sampson Rd., Hudson Rd. and Manor Rd. stop signs will get the first 
installment of pole markers. Mike will contact DPW. We are tasked with 
coming up with more intersections that will be deemed necessary for 
more pole markers. 
 
  The police department had only one Traffic Enforcement Form filled 
out and that was for the intersection of State route 110 and Main St. 
Would Bolton facebook page be the avenue to make town folk aware of 
this form?  Usually they go to Town Hall to express their concerns. 
Bolton PD was awarded $11,748 in a Municipal Road Safety Grant. 
$5,692 will go towards the purchase of one pole mounted speed radar 
unit, two Speed 30 flashing signs, and one hand held radar unit. The 
remaining   funds will go towards wages for the department.  
 
  Sampson Rd. signs on Rt.117 still a concern with over signage for the 
intersection. 
 
  Don Lowe will be contacted to join us at the next zoom meeting on 
Feb. 24 at 11am-12 noon or what time best suits his schedule. Topics to 
discuss: PWSC meeting with Randy, strips for poles, interview with 
newspaper, Mass Works funding, Complete Streets-next phase, truck 
exclusion sign, the school signs at the high school working at odd hours 
and is there a problem with the cost of the new intersection light? 
 
  Committee Filling:  The question is how can we fill the empty seat on 
this committee? What can we do to accomplish this task?   
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:58 
Minutes recorded by Mike Keller 
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